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MINUTES OF THE PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING

TOWN OF EAGLE MOUNTAIN, UTAH

Eagle Mountain Community Center

1668 E. Heritage Dr

Eagle Mountain, UT  84043

October 24, 2000

Chairman Bill Chipman called the meeting to order @ 6:05 p.m.

Roll Call:  

Commissioners present:  Bill Chipman; Diane Bradshaw; Doug Gwilliam; Jody Hooley; Diane Jacob; Jennifer Wright-Thulin.  Brigham Morgan arrived at 6:15 p.m.

Town Staff:  

Town Engineer:

Korey Walker

Town Planners:

Ken Leetham

Shawn Warnke


Deputy Recorder:

Fionnuala Kofoed

Others present:  Scot Hazard, The Ranches; Carl & Cathy Faulkner, residents; Alisha Jacob, Cedar Valley Realty; Darrin and Ruth Brandt, residents.
1.
Pledge of Allegiance:


Alisha Jacob led the Pledge of Allegiance.

2.
Approval of Agenda:


Item 6 General Discussion was moved to item 2A.

MOTION
 Jennifer Wright-Thulin moved to approve the agenda as amended.  Doug Gwilliam seconded the motion.  Ayes: 6, Nays: 0.  Motion passed.

2A.
General Discussion:


Mark Lofgren, resident, raised the question regarding political signs and other signs that had been placed within the public right-of-way.  Mr. Lofgren believed that the sign ordinance wasn’t being enforced.  Ken Leetham addressed the issues stating that no signs may be located in the public right-of-way except for regulatory signs.  Mr. Leetham further explained that the Planning Department had worked closely with The Ranches and Eagle Mountain Properties to bring them into compliance regarding signs in Eagle Mountain and he was unaware of any signs that were in violation. 


Bill Chipman stated that the Planning Commission had no authority to enforce signage regulations.

MOTION
Bill Chipman moved to advise the Town Council to review the enforcement of the signage ordinance, as some signs were in violation. Jennifer Wright-Thulin seconded the motion.   Ayes: 6, Nays: 0.  Motion passed.

Alisha Jacob, Cedar Valley Realty, represented Bart Gardner, a dentist who was waiting to open his practice in The Ranches.  The applicant requested that a cap or limit be placed on the fees that would be charge for temporary commercial site plans.  

Mr. Gardner commented that the fees were extremely high and that the cost would eventually come back to the public.  

Bill Chipman discussed the possibility of taking the temporary fees against the permanent fees.  It was necessary to promote businesses within the Town and the fees needed to be offset somehow, however, the decision would have to be made by the Town Council.

Jennifer Wright-Thulin stated that she had compared Eagle Mountain’s fee schedule to other towns.  It appeared that Eagle Mountain’s schedule was on the high end of the scale.   Mrs. Thulin went on to say that the high fees Eagle Mountain charged hindered growth.  Mrs. Thulin requested that the fee schedule be reviewed.

Ken Leetham explained that the Town Council had authorized a $500 base fee with the understanding that the developers would pay for any charges that may be incurred above the base fee.

Brigham Morgan said that Shawn Warnke was currently researching the fee schedule.

Scot Hazard, The Ranches, expressed his support for adoption of a fee for temporary buildings and having that be a maximum fee and not have additional charges.

3. Status Report From the Council:

Brigham Morgan reported that the Council had scheduled a Joint Meeting with the Planning Commission on November 7, 2000 at 5:30 p.m.  The Commissioners were asked to provide Shawn Warnke with any question or issues that they wanted to discuss at the meeting.

The Extension of Plats was addressed in the Town Council’s work session, however, the Council didn’t vote on the topic as the developer was in default.

4.
Approval of Minutes:  

MOTION
Jennifer Wright-Thulin moved to approve the minutes of October 10, 2000 as amended.  Doug Gwilliam seconded.   Ayes: 7, Nays: 0.  Motion passed.  

5. Discussion Items:

A. Adjustments and Phasing to Eagle Point, Plat E, Final Plat.

Ken Leetham presented Eagle Point, Plat E, Final Plat and discussed the DRC recommendations.

DRC Recommendations:

1. The roundabout at the entry into the subdivisions that was included in the original approval should be included in the proposed phase 1 of this project.

2.    The trail from Eagle Mountain Boulevard to Spring Street on the east side of this subdivision should be fully        

improved to provide pedestrian access from the Landing and Mountain View subdivisions to Phase 1 where the church is located (the trail location is in Plat A).

3.    A trip generation study or information relating to traffic distribution in these neighborhoods should be prepared     

and submitted.

4.    Utilities must be extended to Phase I in accordance with Town Construction Standards and ordinances.

5.    Minor changes to the Plats must be made as per the Town Engineer.

Korey Walker distributed a letter from Patterson Construction dated 10-24-00.  Bill Chipman stated that the letter should be disregarded as it was received during the meeting and was not included in the applicant’s packet.

Brigham Morgan explained that the Town Council had discussed the proposed adjustments to Eagle Point, Plat E at the previous Town Council meeting.  While there were some decisions that the Town Council needed to address, they requested that the Planning Commission review the phasing proposal.  Mr. Morgan supported the inclusion of the roundabout but was unsure whether the trail needed to be improved.

Diane Jacob supported the Staff’s recommendations including the roundabout and trail.  Mrs. Jacob wanted the park in Plat A to be tied to this approval.  Mrs. Jacob acknowledged that several residents at the previous Town Council meeting were frustrated and wanted the Town Council’s approval of the project right away.   Proper review of the project was necessary to make sure everything was taken into consideration and not rushed through.

Doug Gwilliam didn’t believe a roundabout was necessary, as there would only be several peak times for traffic and a stop sign would be sufficient.  However, Mr. Gwilliam would support the Staff’s recommendations.

Bill Chipman stated that the inclusion of the roundabout was an important factor as it was a safety issue especially when other phases of the project were constructed.  The improvement of the trail was not a necessary requirement.  Mr. Chipman also supported the phasing plan.

Jennifer Wright-Thulin expressed that she wanted to see the park in Plat A completed.  Mrs. Thulin also discussed the use of weed control for the trails and wanted some level of upgrade for the trail.  It was her opinion that the roundabout should be kept in the plan, as it was part of the original approval.

Jody Hooley stated that the roundabout was necessary for safety reasons, especially for accessing the 3 additional lots by the entryway.  Mrs. Hooley also agreed that the park in Plat A should be completed.  Mrs. Hooley raised the concern of several residents in Plat A who were opposed to having the church built next to their subdivision.  The residents had been sold on a master planned community that didn’t include a church in the proposed location.

Diane Bradshaw commented on the Patterson letter and clarified that what Mr. Patterson had represented was that if the Planning Commission approved the application with conditions that it would “kill the deal”.

Korey Walker was excused from the meeting at 7:20 p.m.

MOTION
Doug Gwilliam moved to approve the Adjustments and Phasing to Eagle Point, Plat E, Final Plat subject to the DRC and Town Engineer’s recommendations with the exception to condition #2 (trail paving).




DRC Recommendations:
1. The roundabout at the entry into the subdivision that was included in the original approval 

should be included in the proposed Phase I of this project.

2. (DELETED)

3. A trip generation study or information relating to traffic distribution in these neighborhoods should be prepared and submitted.
4. Utilities must be extended to Phase I in accordance with Town Construction Standards and ordinances.
5. Minor changes to the plats must be made as per the Town Engineer.
Jennifer Wright-Thulin seconded the motion.  Ayes: 5, Nays: 0.  Motion passed.  Brigham Morgan abstained as he was undecided on the issue and would have another opportunity to vote on the Town Council Level.  Jody Hooley abstained, as she couldn’t make a decision.

5B.
Regional and Neighborhood Parks Report:


Shawn Warnke gave the Commissioners an update regarding Regional and Neighborhood Parks.

6. Questions/Announcements:

Diane Jacob provided a copy of a group home study to the Town Planners. 

Jody Hooley asked whether the Town had an ordinance regarding ex-rated bookstores within the Town.  Ken Leetham stated that the Town had an ordinance in place that prevented such stores in Eagle Mountain.

Jennifer Wright-Thulin discussed several issues regarding residents parking on streets for extended periods of time, parking in alleys, directional and speed signs in alleyways, shooting of signs, trash in yards, development code revisions, the assigning of Planning Commissioners to certain areas of expertise, lighting at The Ranches entry, the Fire Chief’s concern regarding the completion of a connector road between The Ranches and the Town Center.

7. Training/Roles and Duties of the Planning Commission as outlined in the State and Town Code:

Shawn Warnke conducted a training session regarding the Roles and Duties of the Planning Commission as outlined in the State and Town Code.

8. Adjournment:

The meeting adjourned at 8:50 p.m.

Approved:  _______________________


 Date: ___________________

                      
Chairman Bill Chipman
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